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Appeal from a final order and judgment (one paper) of the Supreme
Court, Ontario County (Frederick G. Reed, A.J.), entered February 7,
2017.  The final order and judgment granted the motion of defendants
for summary judgment dismissing the complaint.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the final order and judgment so
appealed from is unanimously reversed on the law without costs, the
motion is denied and the complaint is reinstated. 

Memorandum:  Plaintiffs commenced this action seeking damages for
defendants’ alleged inverse condemnation of their property and
tortious interference with plaintiffs’ business.  In a scheduling
order issued on November 18, 2014, Supreme Court established March 16,
2015 as the cut-off date for dispositive motions.  Plaintiffs served
the note of issue on April 29, 2016.  At a pretrial conference held on
July 18, 2016, the court indicated that it was “blocking out” an hour
on its November 21, 2016 motion calendar for oral argument of any
dispositive motions.  Defendants never submitted or sought an amended
scheduling order.  On November 22, 2016, defendants filed a motion for
summary judgment dismissing the complaint with a return date of
January 23, 2017. 

Defendants’ summary judgment motion was made 618 days after the
deadline set forth in the court’s scheduling order and 204 days after
the filing of the note of issue.  Defendants did not make the motion
in time to be heard on the court’s November 21, 2016 motion calendar. 
Nonetheless, defendants’ moving papers failed to address the issue of
“good cause” required to make a summary judgment motion more than 120
days after the filing of the note of issue or after the date
established by the court in a scheduling order (CPLR 3212 [a]; see
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Finger v Saal, 56 AD3d 606, 606-607 [2d Dept 2008]; cf. Stimson v E.M.
Cahill Co., Inc., 8 AD3d 1004, 1005 [4th Dept 2004]).  Plaintiffs
opposed the motion on the ground that it was untimely.  It was only in
reply papers that defendants addressed the issue of “good cause.”  The
court considered the merits of the motion, granted summary judgment to
defendants and dismissed the complaint.  That was error.

It is well settled that it is improper for a court to consider
the “good cause” proffered by a movant if it is presented for the
first time in reply papers (see Bissell v New York State Dept. of
Transp., 122 AD3d 1434, 1435 [4th Dept 2014]; Cabibel v XYZ Assoc.,
L.P., 36 AD3d 498, 498-499 [1st Dept 2007]).  Defendants also failed
to move to vacate the note of issue.  The motion should thus have been
denied as untimely (see CPLR 3212 [a]), and the court should have
declined to reach the merits.  We therefore reverse the final order
and judgment, deny defendants’ motion and reinstate the complaint.

Entered:  February 2, 2018 Mark W. Bennett
Clerk of the Court


